
 
PUBLIC HEARING  

CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NASHVILLE 
COUNTY OF BERRIEN 

NOVEMBER 27, 2017 
5:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
ROLL CALL:  Mayor Michael Richbourg, Aldermen Scott Stalnaker, 
Walter Steward, Eric Gaither and Alderwoman Mellisa Watson.  
 
STAFF PRESENT:  Mandy Luke, Jackie Jordan, Police Chief Edwards, 
Fire Chief Warren, Peter Schultz, John Reynolds and Mitchell Moore. 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Jessica Steward. 

 
A Public Hearing was held in reference to the City of Nashville applying to 
USDA Rural Development for two Community Facilities loans with grants. 
One for $246,991 to purchase a fire truck and another for $124,443 to 
purchase police vehicles. The public hearing was held to inform citizens 
about the projects and seek comments or input. Police Chief Chuck Edwards 
and Fire Chief Buck Warren were available for inquiries. There were no 
public comments or questions.    
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 
p.m. 
 
 
 
       
____________________________              ________________________                
 Mayor Michael Richbourg   Alderman Eric Gaither 
 
 
____________________________  _________________________ 
Alderman Scott Stalnaker   Alderman Walter Steward 
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____________________________  _________________________ 
Alderman Mellisa Watson    Alderman Billy Retterbush 
 
 
____________________________ 
Alderman Antonio Carter  
 
 
 
ATTEST 
 
____________________________ 
Jackie Jordan, City Clerk 


